

## Welcome to the Spring Term? in Key Stage 2!



1st February 2023

Dear Parents,

On Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> March we would very much like to take the children in Key Stage 2 on a trip to Gloucester Waterways Museum. This is to support our Geography and Science work. We will be taking part in canal maintenance and water quality testing sessions. We will be leaving at 8.50 am so children will need to be in school promptly please. We will be returning for 3pm so children can be collected as normal.

Children will need to wear suitable outdoor clothes and shoes, but with a school jumper or cardigan please. A warm, waterproof coat will be required as we will be outdoors for some of the time. If it is very cold, scarves, hats and gloves may also be worn. Children should also bring a packed lunch and plenty to drink, please no sweets or fizzy drinks. They will need a backpack or bag to carry this in.

We will try to arrange a quick visit to the shop, although we cannot guarantee this. Children may bring **not more than £5** in a purse or wallet to spend, this will be their responsibility to look after.

We should make very clear that we have high expectations of behaviour on this trip. The children must follow instructions and stay with their group leader. We expect the children to be polite and respectful at all times. We would be grateful if you could support us and reinforce this with your child at home before we leave.

The trip will be £9.50 per child, payable via parentpay. This covers the cost of entrance and transport. If you have any difficulties paying for the trip, please do contact one of us or the office and we will try to help.

Yours sincerely,

Miss M Waugh & Mrs A Cotterell